
Ms. Morra/ Mikelle: 
  
I apologize for the confusion.  I added back in the "Telecom" part of the company 
name in my Dec. 26, 2006 e-mail below only to realize the other day that I had also 
left the "s" off of the "Holdings" part.    The correct company name is "USCarrier 
Telecom Holdings, LLC".   At least I got it right when I applied for the FRN. 
  
Michael J. Nighan 
Director - Regulatory Affairs & Contract Management 
American Fiber Systems, Inc. 
(585) 785-5837 
(585) 785-5838 (fax) 
  
  
 

 
From:  Mikelle Morra [mailto:Mikelle.Morra@fcc.gov]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 10, 2007 2:45 PM 
To: Nighan, Michael 
Cc: David Krech; Joann Ekblad; Frankiewich, Bruce 
Subject: RE: Pro Forma Application ITC-T/C-20061214-00561 

Mr. Nighan, 
Thank you for your response, however, in your application you reference the 
company USCarrier Holding, LLC, not USCarrier Telecom Holdings, LLC.  Can you 
please clarify the correct name of the company?   
  
Thank you, 
  
Mikelle Morra 
Mikelle.Morra@fcc.gov 
International Bureau/ Policy Division 
202-418-7151 

 
From:  Nighan, Michael [mailto:mnighan@afsnetworks.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2007 2:07 PM 
To: Mikelle Morra 
Cc: David Krech; Joann Ekblad; Frankiewich, Bruce 
Subject: RE: Pro Forma Application ITC-T/C-20061214-00561 

Mikelle: 
  
We have filed for and received the following FRN for USCarrier Telecom Holdings, 
LLC - 0016308702. 
  
On a related note, In the past I inadvertently left of the "s" from the "Holdings" part 
of the company name.  The correct corporate name is "USCarrier Telecom Holdings, 
LLC". 
  



Please contact me at 585.785.5837 if you require any additional information to process 
our original pro forma transfer of control filing.  
  
Michael J. Nighan 
Director - Regulatory Affairs & Contract Management 
American Fiber Systems, Inc. 
(585) 785-5837 
(585) 785-5838 (fax) 
 


